MEETING

Tisbury School Building Committee October 5, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.

Due to ongoing efforts to prevent the spread of Covid-19, this meeting will be held remotely via Zoom platform. The Public is welcome to attend and participate. See directions to access the meeting below.

Join Zoom Meeting

https://zoom.us/j/94803873019?pwd=Z2J2WE0yb0x3VDJteDFSSm9RSk1xQT09

Meeting ID: 948 0387 3019

Passcode: 540843

One tap mobile

+16468769923,,94803873019# US (New York)

+13017158592,,94803873019# US (Germantown)

Dial by your location

+1 646 876 9923 US (New York)

+1 301 715 8592 US (Germantown)

+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)

+1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)

+1 408 638 0968 US (San Jose)

+1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose)

+1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)

Meeting ID: 948 0387 3019

Order of Business:

- 1. Call to Order + Virtual Meeting Reminders
- 2. School Building Committee (SBC) Attendance
- 3. Review of and approval of minutes from the September 21,2020 meeting
- 4. SBC discussion to create best practices for members' use of video during meetings
- 5. Acknowledgement of receipt of Public Correspondence
 - a. Email from Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO) re: Community Preservation Committee (CPC) funds
- 6. Progress/scheduling updates on upcoming presentations and public meetings
 - a. Joint meeting with Select Board, Finance Committee, and School Committee
 - b. Updates on possible locations (indoors and outdoors) for Community Presentations
- 7. Public Comments
- 8. Acknowledgement of upcoming SBC meetings schedule
- 9. Other topics not reasonably anticipated by the Chair within 48 hours of the meeting

From: HAROLD CHAPDELAINE

Sent: Monday, September 28, 2020 3:50 PM

To: Blessen, Chris; Harold Chapdelaine; Custer, John; Debettencourt, Sean; Gearhart, Peter; Jeffers, Rita;

Lipke, Marni; Marks, Richard; Milne, Reade; Opper, Christina; Orr, Rachel; Rogers, Jim; Watts, Mike

Cc: tisburyschoolproject@gmail.com; tisburyptoinfo@gmail.com

Subject: [--EXTERNAL--]: Fwd: Tisbury School Playground - CPC Application

Good Afternoon All,

Please see the email below received from the Tisbury PTO looking to secure additional CPC funding for playground equipment and the outdoor basketball court.

Many thanks to Siobhan, the members and those who support the PTO.

As requested I will place this on the Agenda for the October 5th 2020 meeting which is now scheduled for 7:00PM

Harold Chapdelaine, chairperson Tisbury School Building Committee

- > ----- Original Message -----
- > From: Tisbury PTO <tisburyptoinfo@gmail.com>
- > To: Michael Watts, Amy Houghton, Harold Chapdelaine
- > Cc: John Custer

>

- > Date: 09/24/2020 2:29 PM
- > Subject: Tisbury School Playground CPC Application
- > Hi Amy, Harold and Mike,
- > I just spoke with John and we are going to submit an application to the CPC for improvements to the Tisbury School Playground in the amount of \$300,000.
- > The deadline for preliminary eligibility application is tomorrow at noon, and John has kindly offered to submit this for us.
- > In the past School Committee and PTO has sponsored these requests and I would like us to do this again this year.
- > In the previous 2 years we have asked for \$200,000 and received \$100,000, so right now we have \$200k committed from the CPC to be used to on a new basketball court and playground equipment.
- > If we make it through the eligibility round we will need to prepare information on what we would use this new requested amount for.
- > I know in previous building committee meetings CPC funds were mentioned as a way to brings funds to the building project for the grounds.
- > If we can give them a schematic plan for the grounds at the next stage we have a good chance of securing the \$300k bringing total funds to \$500k.
- > Is this something the building committee could request from Tappe Architects.
- > Can you include this item for discussion on your agendas for the next Building Committee Meeting and School Committee meeting.
- > Many thanks,
- > Siobhán

>

>